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Staying Safe 
• If you have a Child Protection (Safeguarding) concern, please see a Safeguarding Lead (Mr Dakin, Mrs Crane, Miss Collins) or ring Somerset Direct 

on 0300 123 2224 
• If you notice a Health & Safety concern, please report it to Mr Dakin or Mrs Fillingham 
• We have children with nut allergies so please remember our school is a nut free school 

• Mobile phones must not be used within the school grounds 

• If you drive your children to school, please park responsibly on the surrounding roads   

Attendance 
 

Whole School attendance to date: 95.53% 
 

w/c 20th November 
Class with the best attendance:  

Ladybird Class with 98.37% 

100% attendance: Well done to Bella VN who 
won this week’s raffle! Congratulations to all 
136 pupils who achieved 100% attendance this 
week.  
 

w/c 27th November  
Class with the best attendance: 

Dragonfly Class with 97.04% 

100% attendance: Well done to Ethan who 
won this week’s raffle! Congratulations to all 
116 pupils who achieved 100% attendance this 
week. 
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BLSA Support 
 
Huge thank you to the BLSA who, with the school council and librarians, have released £1300 for 
new books for the library. This means that we have 400 books arriving which will cover every 
reading band. All the books are accelerated reader compatible with quizzes already set up. We are 
hoping to donate some of our older/duplicate books to another school – being outward focussed. 
Well done team.  

 
Another thank you to the BLSA for providing £100 per class and £100 for ELSA emotional 
regulation support equipment. 

 
 

 
 

Feedback Friday 
 
Every other Friday, starting next week, we will set up a desk outside the office with feedback forms. 
Our aim is to have a greater understanding of the community's thoughts and feelings around the 
school.  
 
We cannot promise to action all of your feedback but we do stress that your opinion and thoughts 
are highly valued. We ask that your feedback is constructive and solution focussed. To support this, 
we will ask a 'Big Question' which will support a theme the school is reflecting on but also leave 
space for your response and further comments.  
 
On Friday the 8th December, the big question will be: 
 

"What are the 3 most effective things the 
school has done for your child?” 

 



 

 
 



 

 Nativity 
Ladybird and Rabbit classes will be performing The Bethlehem Star on 
Monday 11th December and Tuesday 12th December.  

 

 Christmas Carol Concert 

Families are invited to join us in church on Wednesday 13th December at 
1.45pm 

 

 Christmas Lunch 
Christmas lunch will be served on Thursday 14th December. Please book on 
ParentPay. 

   

 Christmas Jumper Day 
   Friday 15th December    
 
 Christmas Disco 

Friday 15th December – please see below for further details  
 

 

Parent Forum 
 

We are still looking for volunteers for the parent forum. This is an opportunity for the wider 
community of parents to have a voice in what goes on in the school, to be listened to on the issues 
that are important to you, and to listen to the thoughts, direction and decisions of the school. 
Working together we can ensure the best environment for our children. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 
 
Dragonfly Class 

 
 
Making lanterns 
 
Dragonfly Class really enjoyed 
spending an afternoon 
decorating jars with tissue paper 
to create tealight lanterns. They 
created some amazing designs 
and took care when selecting 
colours and overlapping to 
create a collage on their jar. 

 
 

Computing 
 
We have continued to develop 
our coding skills in Dragonfly 
Class - completing a series of 
challenges around a football 
game. We definitely had to use 
our school values of: endurance 
to persevere with all the 
challenges and friendship to help 
each other out. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



  
 
 
History 
We have explored the industrial and technological changes during the 19th century and this week 
used a range of picture sources to make comparisons to the 18th century and consider the impact of 
the changes. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Ladybird Class  

 
In PE, Ladybirds have enjoyed experimenting with different gymnastic moves and apparatus.  

 

 
 

 
The children have been very creative 
decorating their lanterns ready for the village Christmas light switch on this weekend.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Badger Class 

 
English 

 
We are learning a new text this 
week called 'How to be an 
International Diamond Thief', 
which will lead us up to 
Christmas. In order for the 
children to internalise and 
become familiar with the text, 
we do lots of activities such as 
freeze frames and story 
maps.  

 
Lanterns 
 
For the annual turning on of the village Christmas lights, Badger Class created their own lanterns 
out of jars and tissue paper. It was a lovely, festive lesson packed with artistic flair and discovery.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
Owl Class 

 
PE 
 
This term we have been in the hall for gymnastics. We have looked at how we can create 
movements with different body parts, spins and transitions between movements, before introducing 
some apparatus. In this lesson, we were focussing on how to include a piece of apparatus in a 
sequence working within a small group. Within the sequence, we had to hold a pose on an 
apparatus before thinking about ways to move onto the next movement.    

 

 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
Music  

 
We spent the lesson listening to ‘The Four Seasons’ by Vivaldi as we are currently studying the 
Baroque period. We thought about how the music made us feel and interpreted it using line 
drawings. We worked in groups and at the end shared our creations with the class to see how each 
group interpreted the music.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

Rabbit Class 
 
Oracy 
During our English lessons, Rabbit Class have 
been discussing whether different characters 
should be punished. The children have enjoyed 
learning new oracy groupings and using sentence 
stems to support them in structuring their thinking.  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Fire Safety 

 
The Year 2 children in Rabbit Class had a fire safety visit. The children were very knowledgeable 
about what to if there was a fire and asked lots of great questions.  

 

 
 
 



 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Gold Book w/c 20th and 27th November  
  
Ladybird Henry for never giving up when he finds things challenging. Idris for being more confident in 

his phonics. 
Rabbit Olivia for being an amazing friend and always considering the feelings of others. Finn for 

making others smile and always remembering his manners.  
Owl Arthur and Zachary R for accurate sentences. Charlie for fantastic handwriting. Jack for his 

beautifully detailed descriptions.  

Badger Esme for respectful listening all week. Emilly for wonderfully neat and tidy work in her books. 
Harry for amazing listening and learning on the class trip. Bella VN for superb knowledge 
sharing during class discussions. Malachi for splendid endurance in the face of a challenge. 

Dragonfly Crystal for superb effort with her handwriting. Frankie for a brilliant comparison of a round to 
parallel lines  - great example of thinking and making connections. William for a clear, detailed 
explanation of a round. Ruby for confidence in x and divide by 10, 100, 1000. Eleanor for 
making new timetable symbols for the class at home. Oliver K for excellent effort in his writing. 
Ollie for detailed knowledge of hip hop explained clearly. Jake for good observations 
comparing the 1700s and 1800s. Cecily for superb effort at all times. Leo G for a brilliant 
lantern design. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 
Dates for your diary 

 
December 
Friday 1st December Bishops Lydeard Christmas Lights, 5.45pm at the Church 
Monday 11th December Ladybird and Rabbit Nativity, 2pm performance 
Tuesday 12th December Ladybird and Rabbit Nativity, 10am performance  
Weds 13th December Christmas Carol Service, 1.45pm at the Church 
Friday 15th December Christmas Jumper Day 

     BLSA Christmas Disco 
 
 

January 
Tuesday 2nd January INSET Day 
Wednesday 3rd January Back to school 

 
 
 
  



 
Ogden Science Activities 

 
 

  



 
 

 
  



 

  



 
 
 

  



 


